
 

       Congratulations 
 

BIRTHDAYS 
 

May 3  Lawrence Matwijeczko 
May 6  Dennis Benko 
May 15 Steven Hrynkiw 
May 15 Fred Schrader 
May 19 Mike Wilson 
May 20 Tony Fidek 
May 24 Jonathan Hull 
May 27 Derek Hull 
 
 

ANNIVERSARIES 

 
May 2  Bernard & Margaret Stephaniuk 
May 3  Cory & Melonee Ochitwa 
May 16 Walter & Mary Protz 
May 16 Kalvin & Maureen Werner 
May 18 Richard & Verlee Zulyniak 
May 18 Nolan & Marla Efford 
May 19 Peter & Irene Kobylka 
May 22 Craig & Kim Dobko 
May 22 Ryan & Tanya Spelay 
May 30 Lorne & Elsie Stechyshyn 
May 31 Terry & Nadia Ruf 
 

MAY GOD GRANT THEM MANY YEARS 
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From the Pen of the Grand Knight 
 

Dear Brother Knights, 
 
I sincerely hope, Brother Knights, you and your families have had a joyous Easter.  With 
Christ's Resurrection, you have attained the spirit to rise with him in virtues of sacrifice 
and charity, to a new and more perfect life. Soon after Easter we all look forward to the 
warmth of Spring a most welcome time of year especially after such a long and cold 
winter. 
 
The month of May is a special way dedicated to Mary the Mother of God. It is during 
this month that we have special devotions to Mary and are asked by the Church to 
deepen our relationship with Mary and ask her for her guidance and help as we journey 
through our lives on this earth and to ask her intercession that we enter into her Sons 
heavenly kingdom. 
 
REMEMBER:  Please join the Brother Knights to pray the Rosary every Sunday during the 
month of May, twenty minutes before the 11:00 a.m. Liturgy. Also the Living Rosary 
May 27th Sunday at 6:30 p.m. weather permitting will be held outside. 
   
April 20 to 22 was the State Convention hosted by Yorkton. Thank you to all the Brother 
Knights who helped. It was a successful event. 
    
Sunday May 13th is Mother’s Day. Please take time to spent or call your Mother on this 
day. Also remember the ones who have passed on.  Mother’s Day is a celebration 
honouring the mother of the family, as well as motherhood, maternal bonds, and the 
influence of mothers in society. 
 
Vivat Jesus! 
Grand Knight 
Dave Spelay 
 
 
 
 

 

REMINDERS 
 

Date  Ushers  Epistle Reader 

May 5 John & Vicki Ostrowercha  

May 6 Richard Zulyniak, Myron Kulasa Elizabeth Zahayko 

May 12 Ann Musey, Jean Kitsch  

May 13 John & Heather Uhryn Doreen Clark 

May 19 Paul Shewchuk, Don Gabora  

May 20 Fred & Sharla Schrader Sharla Schrader 

May 26 Lionel Fedorowich, Carl Pacholka  

May 27 Len & Betty Niedzielski Len Niedzielski 

To all the faithful stewards of St. Mary’s, may this spring and summer  
be as wonderful as the Garden of Eden.  

Bro. Andy Mathuik 
 

Date  Rosary Leader 

May 6 Larry German 

May 13 Tony Mazur, Steven Hrynkiw 

May 20 John & Adeline Pacholka 

May 27 Ted Denischuk 

 
 

Date  Meals on Wheels 

May 7 Ed Lischynski 

May 14 Stan & Annette Popowich 

May 21 VICTORIA DAY 

May 28 Mike Smud and Victor Puchala 

If you are interested in volunteering for Meals on Wheels,  
please contact Bro. Richard Zulyniak at 783-6781 

 

Date  Dates to Remember 

May 8 K of C General Meeting at 7:00 p.m. 

May 27 Living Rosary 

June 4 K of C General Meeting and Election of Officers 

 



 
Congratulations to Father Delaere Council #5182 on winning  

the following awards at the recent State Convention hosted in Yorkton: 

 Overall State Program Award 

 Council Activity Award – Council Service 
 

  

 

Chaplain’s Message 

Xpuctoc Bockpec! Christ is Risen! 

Dear Brother Knights, 

Firstly, may I congratulate of Yorkton and District Knights for hosting a most successful State 
Convention. All reports have been positive and truly I am most proud of you all and your ladies 
who also created a warm and embracing program for the ladies who were attending! Well 
done! You have given a good example of Charity, Unity and Fraternity. You have followed the 
words of Jesus! 

And Jesus said: “You are like salt for all mankind. But if salt loses its taste, there is no way to 
make it salty again. It has become worthless, so it is thrown away and people walk on it... You 
are like Light for the whole world.” 

“A city built on a hill cannot be hid. Nobody lights a lamp to put it under a bowl; instead he puts 
it on the lamp-stand, where it gives light for everyone in the house. 

“In the same way, YOUR LIGHT MUST SHINE BEFORE PEOPLE, so that they will see the good 
things you do and give praise to Your Father in heaven.” Matthew 5: 13-16 

Jesus addressed these challenging words to everyone of His followers – and that means You and 
Me! Each one of us must be “salt” and “light” to others around us. If we are not, we are failing 
as Christians, as Jesus' followers. As we continue another Columbian year, would we not be 
wise to meditate upon these words and seriously take them to heart? Jesus is encouraging us to 
this this! As Knights of Columbus, men committed to spread the “Good News”, we have 
promised to do so! 

As we continue to celebrate the Post-Easter season, let us take this opportunity to stop, to 
reflect, to “catch up with ourselves – and God too!” Let us become “re-salted” with Jesus' 
message – that we live and work with another in deepening Christian love. 

As Knights, let us be leaders – and even set a positive example for others to follow. Let us “re-
kindle” our Light and let it shine brightly wherever we are – at home, at work and even at play! 

Chaplain-ly Yours, Father Bohdan 

 



THANK YOU 

 
Brothers of 5182, 
 
I cannot express my appreciation enough for all the work you all have done for the 2018 
Convention. This also goes to all the ladies that worked with us. We had a lot of work to 
plan and do during the last year. It all came to a conclusion April 20 to 22. I feel that it 
went very well. I had a lot of positive comments from State Board team and delegates. 
We have served 350 people during the weekend. 
 
When the Organizing Committee was introduced at the banquet Saturday evening, we 
had a long standing ovation. I wish you would all been there because it was because of 
your time doing what was needed to have a good convention. 

 
Rejean Houle 
Chairman Organizing Committee 
2018 Saskatchewan State Convention 
 
 
 

 
 

For more information regarding Knights of Columbus activities in Saskatchewan  
and around the world, please visit the following websites: 

 

www.kofcsask.com  
www.kofc.org 

www.saskkofcfoundation.com 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

  

 


